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ONLY ORDER WHAT YOU NEED

Did you know you can help the NHS spend money where it’s needed?  All you need to do is ONLY ORDER WHAT YOU NEED when you request a prescription.

Unused medicines cost the health service in Forth Valley 

£5 million each year. This is the equivalent of 800 hip replacements or 600 heart by-pass operations.
We ran a survey recently where we found from those who took part:

23% were unaware that medication cannot be reused for others once taken out the pharmacy – even if it’s unopened
21% did not realise that medication should be returned to the pharmacy for disposal (not put in the bin or flushed down the toilet.)  Returned medication can’t be recycled or sent abroad it is all destroyed.
46% felt they needed their medication aligned so that it could all be ordered together
Contact reception if you:

· are unsure about medication you take/are prescribed

· don’t take a medication you are prescribed

· find it difficult to take your medicine

· would like help to align your medication so it can all be ordered at once

Please do your bit to save money which can be spent elsewhere in the NHS:
· Check what medicines you already have before ordering more. 

· Always check your bag of medication before you leave the pharmacy and hand back what you don’t need.  Once medication has left the pharmacy it cannot be recycled.

· Don’t order medication prescribed to you if you don’t take it.

· Do not share your medicine with others – this is dangerous and puts others at risk.
· Have an annual medication review with a GP

· Take a look at www.healthcareimprovementscotland.org/medicinesbooklet.aspx Medicines in Scotland: What’s the right treatment for me?

· Take medicines with you when you go to hospital

· ONLY ORDER WHAT YOU NEED



BOWEL SCREENING


If you are aged between 50-74 please complete and return your bowel screening test when you receive it.  If bowel cancer is detected early enough there is a 90% chance of successful treatment. 





APPOINTMENTS


We’d be grateful if you could call to let us know if you can’t make an appointment so it can be offered to someone else. Or if you receive a text reminder you can text back the word CANCEL (no other words needed.)





ONLINE APPOINTMENTS & PRESCRIPTIONS


If you would like to be able to book appointments and order prescriptions online please ask at reception who will set up an account for you.  





PRACTICE LIST


We continue to only be able to accept new patients allocated to us by Practitioner Services.  We can only take on patients who are family members residing at the same address as current patients (eg new babies.)





KEEP YOUR RECORD UP TO DATE


Please can you let us know if you change your telephone number or address?  We often find it difficult to contact patients because they have a new phone but haven’t let us know.








Practice Website:


www.allanparkmedical.co.uk





Practice email address (which can be used for prescription requests):


allanparkscripts@nhs.net














WELCOME!


We are pleased to welcome our new Trainee GP ST1 Dr Tina Huang who will be with us until August.





You may also be pleased to hear that Registrar Dr Elaine McCaffrey had a baby daughter on 8 January and both are doing well.





PRESCRIPTIONS


Recently there has been an increase in patients requesting ‘urgent’ prescriptions as they have ran out of medication (especially on Fridays!)  We require 48 hours to turn around prescription requests (72 hours if the prescription is being sent to a chemist.)  We understand it’s easy to lose track sometimes and will endeavour to meet these requests, however we would appreciate if patients:





Are courteous to staff 


Do not repeatedly phone on the day of the request (perhaps only phoning after 5 pm to check it’s ready for pick up)





Thanks for your co-operation.





CERVICAL SMEARS


Having a regular smear test saves around 5000 lives each year in the UK.  Please don’t ignore your next smear invite and if you missed your last smear test please contact us to find a time that suits you.





TRAVEL VACCINES


There are significant shortages of travel vaccinations at the moment so please ensure you make arrangements early if you are travelling.  The normal minimum is 8 weeks prior to travel.  If the vaccines are unavailable from local pharmacies there may be a need to attend a travel clinic.  Pick up and complete a travel details form and when you’ve returned it a nurse will be in touch to discuss your requirements.  








Physiotherapy – Self-Referral





Until recently, this was achieved with a form from reception here. This has been replaced by a phone advice and referral service run by NHS24.





Adults (over 16) with musculoskeletal (MSK) health issues can refer themselves for physiotherapy by calling the NHS24 MSK Advice & Triage Service on �0800 917 9390 between 9 am & 5 pm Monday-Friday





You will then be taken through the triage process by a trained advisor.  Please note this only applies to MSK problems in adults, all other conditions, including in children (under 16 years old) should be dealt with by your GP or consultant. 


 


Alternatively, access is also available via a direct referral from a GP, consultant, or other qualified NHS or social work healthcare professional.





We also recommend this website:         http://www.nhsinform.co.uk/msk





The phone line is free to call from both mobiles and landlines.


 


NHS Minor Ailment Service – Pharmacist Help


Everyone can get advice from a pharmacist and buy medicine for a minor ailment or illness. Many pharmacies are open when your GP surgery is shut (evenings, weekends and on public holidays). You don't even need to make an appointment to speak to a pharmacist. 


If you or a member of your family are have a minor ailment or illness, there is a service, available from every pharmacy in Scotland, called the NHS Minor Ailment service.  Minor ailments or illnesses, which can be treated include:


acne             athlete's foot           allergies              backache                   cold sores        


constipation       coughs              diarrhoea                 earache                  eczema      


haemorrhoids (piles)                 hay fever              headache                   head lice 


indigestion           mouth ulcers            nasal congestion                 pain period pain        


sore throat              thrush                   threadworms                   warts and verrucas           


colds             eye infections         travel sickness         teething advice          worms                       


Even if you are not eligible for this service the pharmacist can provide you with advice on any of the ailments/illnesses listed above. If the pharmacist is not able to help and your GP is closed, they can refer you to an out of hours doctor without you having to call NHS 24.


If you or a member of your family has run out of their regular repeat medication and your GP surgery is closed and you are registered with a GP in Scotland, any community pharmacist can in certain circumstances under the NHS provide you with a supply of your regular repeat medication. This is at the discretion of the pharmacist and should only be in one off situations. 






































